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Hello Pastor & Church family - Greetings from John & Isa Horton!                                              February 2025  
 Let me start off by saying - THANK YOU - with all our heart for your prayers and faithful financial support during 
this past year. It is important to us that you know that we pray for you as well. We are thankful to God for the position 
He has put us in here at the WBF mission office. It allows us to be involved in serving pastors and missionaries in the 
work God has called them to do. We believe missions is the heartbeat of God and Isa and I LOVE MISSIONS.  
  OFFICE MINISTRY: Since our last letter we have seen God do great things. The Bible Ministry was able to 
send Spanish Bibles to Missionary Marty & Jessie Starling in Stark, Fl for their cross-cultural ministry, and English 
Bibles to Missionary Leon & Dona Thomas for their prison ministry. It thrills our souls to know that every Bible 
sent is the potential for a lost soul to receive Christ as Savior. We are grateful to every church and individual that 
contributes to the WBF Bible Ministry. You have a part in that!  

In August of 2024, Brother Josias Almeida, Pastor of the Independent Baptist Church in Benevides, Brazil 
invited my wife and I to speak at his yearly Family Conference. The family is the first institution God created, and 
every investment made to protect the family is worth the sacrifice. What a blessing to be able to return to Brazil and be 
with the people God has given us such a great love for.  

In January of 2025, we had to privilege of filling in for Missionary Kyron Horton and the Independent Baptist 
Church of Ananindeua, Brazil while he and the church went on their VERY FIRST mission trip to visit one of their 
missionaries - Jomar Souza in Rancágua, Chile. Two Chileans received Christ as Savior and two people from the group 
that went on the mission trip surrendered to full time ministry. While this is part of my job description here at the WBF 
Mission Agency, it was an added blessing since my wife helped start this church.  

FAMILY MINISTRY: Since our last newsletter, we have been informed that the Air Force is sending our oldest 
son, Fabio (Chief Master Sergent) and Chan (Captain) back to D.C. We will miss having them closer, but we know that 
God has all things under control, and we are thankful for His moving in all our lives.  

Our car is on its last leg, and we will need to purchase another one. We are thankful for the family that gave us 
the one we have – it has served us well. Please pray as we begin the process of looking for a replacement. Financially 
speaking, we do not have the means but our Father in heaven does! We know that God will give us exactly what we 
need. 

Once again, thank you so very much for your prayers and financial support. Your investment in our lives and 
ministry are not in vain. May God richly bless you and your ministry! 

                    Yours for the Cause of Christ, 
 

mailto:amazonpreacher4christ@yahoo.com
http://www.johnhortonministries.org/

